PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD Minutes

P.O. Box J Farmville, Virginia 23901

L & A Testing for June 12 Primary

May 11, 2018

The Prince Edward County Electoral Board held a meeting in the Registrar's Office at 8:30 A. M. on May 11, 2018 prior to L & A testing of machines. Present were Dr. Sam Martin, Chairman; Charles Puckett, Vice-Chairman and Gwen Akers-Booker, Secretary to Electoral Board; Lynette Wright, General Registrar and Tina Aubin Assistant to Registrar.

The meeting was called to order by Dr. Sam Martin, Chairman. The secretary reminded board members that we are required to attend the Electoral Board Conference in Richmond during the week of June 24th. Members who could attend had already registered along with the General Registrar. Electoral Board members were informed of the training date for those who will be working the polls. The date for training will be held on <u>Thursday</u>, <u>June 7</u>, — Officer of Election. Training will be scheduled for 5:30 P.M. at the Prince Edward Courthouse 3rd Floor Conference Room. After a short discussion regarding the review of the poll workers currently listed, we then moved to the secure location where the voting machines would be tested for the June Primary. The Representative from the **PrintElect (Gary Fox)** proceeded to calibrate and make the necessary update to the machines to be used during the June 12th Primary.

With no further to do the meeting and L & A Testing of Equipment meeting adjourned at 1:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,	
Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker, Electoral Board Secretary	